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 Agenda item #  8    

RESOLUTION 
OF THE 

COMMONWEALTH TRANSPORTATION BOARD 

July 19, 2017 

MOTION 

Made By: Mr. Connors, Seconded By:  Mr. Kasprowicz 

Action:  Motion Carried, Unanimously   

Title: Approval of Proposed Limited Access Control Change (LACC) Route 606 (Mudd 
Tavern Road) Improvements East of I-95 Spotsylvania County 

        WHEREAS, on October 4, 1956, the State Highway Commission, predecessor to the 
Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB), designated the Interstate Highway System, 
including I-95, to be  Limited Access Highways in accordance with then Article 3, Chapter 1, 
Title 33 of the Code of  Virginia of 1950, as amended, and established the limited access line 
locations and limits as “the final locations of said routes, including all necessary grade 
separations, interchanges, ramps, etc.”; and  

          WHEREAS, the Bridge at Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road) over Interstate 95 (I-95) will 
be replaced via another project and needed improvements on Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road) 
will be made in proposed State Highway Project 0606-088-653, P101, R201, C501 UPC 105463 
(“Route 606-Mudd Tavern Road” or “Project”); and 

WHEREAS, the purpose of the Project is to widen Mudd Tavern Road, install median, 
curb and gutter, sidewalks and to relocate Mallard Road, thus impacting the grade separations, 
interchange and ramps to I-95 at Mudd Tavern Road. As a result of the Project, the limited 
access line for I-95 adjacent to Mallard Road will need to be changed as noted on the exhibits 
and the limited access table; and  
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WHEREAS, a Design Public Hearing was held at the Riverview Elementary School  
7001 N. Roxbury Mill Road Spotsylvania, VA 22551 on Thursday April 27, 2017, between 5:00 
pm and 7:00 pm for the purpose of considering the proposed Project; and 
 
          WHEREAS, proper notice of the Design Public Hearing was given in advance, and all 
those present were given a full opportunity to express their opinions and recommendations for or 
against the proposed project as presented, their statements being duly recorded; and 
 

WHEREAS, the economic, social and environmental effects of the proposed Project 
have been duly examined and given proper consideration and this evidence, along with all other, 
has been carefully reviewed; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Fredericksburg District has reviewed and approved the traffic analysis 
report and found that it adequately addresses the impacts from the Project and the proposed 
change to the limited access controls; and 

 
WHEREAS, the proposed Project is in compliance with National Environmental Policy 

Act (NEPA) requirements and a Categorical Exclusion (CE) was prepared under an agreement 
between VDOT and the Federal Highway Administration in November, 2015. A CE reevaluation 
was prepared under an agreement between VDOT and the Federal Highway Administration in 
April 2017; and  

 
WHEREAS, the proposed Project is in the County of Spotsylvania and is supported by 

the Board of Supervisors by resolution adopted on May 17, 2017; and 
 
WHEREAS, FHWA provided the requisite approval for State Highway Project 0606-

088-653, P101, R201, C501, UPC 105463 and the proposed LACC; and 
 
WHEREAS, while the Project is in an attainment area, Air Quality Reports were 

completed by VDOT in January and May of 2014 and it was determined that the project was not 
an air quality concern.  A NEPA Reevaluation of the Programmatic Categorical Exclusion (for 
the bridge) and Categorical Exclusion (for the interchange/road improvements) done by the 
consultant for the Project contractor, vetted by VDOT and approved by FHWA on April 26, 
2017 confirmed this conclusion; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Chief Engineer has determined that the proposed change will not 

adversely affect the safety or operation of the highways; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Department has reviewed the requested change and determined that all 

requirements of 24 VAC 30-401-20 have been met; and 
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WHEREAS, VDOT recommends approval of the LACC as proposed and seeks 
authorization for the Commissioner to take all actions necessary to implement that decision; 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, in accordance with section 33.2-401 of the 

Code of Virginia (1950), as amended, and 24 VAC 30-401-20, the CTB hereby finds and concurs 
with the determinations and recommendations made by VDOT and approves the limited access 
change recommended by VDOT.   

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Commissioner of Highways is hereby 

authorized to take all actions and execute any and all documents needed to comply with this 
resolution. 

 
#### 

 



CTB Decision Brief 
Proposed Limited Access Control Change (LACC) 

Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road) Improvements East of I-95 
Project 0606-088-653, P101, R201, C501 

UPC 105463  
Spotsylvania County  

 
Issues: The Bridge at Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road) over Interstate 95 will be replaced 
via another project and improvements will be needed on Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road). 
The improvements include widening Route 606, installing median, curb and gutter, 
sidewalks and relocating Mallard Road.  
 
As a result, the limited access line for Interstate 95 adjacent to Mallard Road and Route 
606 will need to be changed as noted on the exhibits and the limited access table. 
Pursuant to Virginia Code §33.2-401, CTB approval of the limited access control change 
and authorization for the Commissioner of Highways to take action to implement this 
change is required. 
 
Facts:  
 

• This change is not covered by the General Rules and Regulations of the CTB or by 
the Land Use Permit Regulations, thus requiring action by the CTB. 

• The written determination of the Chief Engineer regarding this proposed project is 
attached for your consideration. 

• A Design Public Hearing was held on Thursday April 27, 2017 between 5:00 pm 
and 7:00 pm at the Riverview Elementary School 7001 N. Roxbury Mill Road 
Spotsylvania, VA 22551. 

• Proper notice of the Design Public hearing was given in advance, and all those 
present were given a full opportunity to express their opinions and 
recommendations for or against the proposed project as presented, their statements 
being duly recorded. 

• The economic, social and environmental effects of the proposed Project have been 
duly examined and given proper consideration and this evidence, along with all 
other, has been carefully reviewed. 

• The Fredericksburg District has reviewed and approved the traffic analysis report 
and found that it adequately addresses the impacts from the Project and the 
proposed change to the limited access controls. 

• The proposed Project is in compliance with National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA) requirements and a Categorical Exclusion (CE) was prepared under an 
agreement between VDOT and the Federal Highway Administration in November 
2015. A CE re-evaluation was prepared under an agreement between VDOT and the 
Federal Highway Administration in April 2017. 

• The proposed Project is in the County of Spotsylvania and is supported by the 
Board of Supervisors by resolution dated May 17, 2017. 

• FHWA provided the requisite approval for State Highway Project 0606-088-653, 
P101, R201, C501, UPC 105463 and the proposed LACC on June 13, 2017. 

• While the Project is in an attainment area, Air Quality Reports were completed by 
VDOT in January and May of 2014 and it was determined that the project was not 
an air quality concern.  A NEPA Re-evaluation of the Programmatic Categorical 
Exclusion (for the bridge) and Categorical Exclusion (for interchange/road 
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improvements) done by the consultant for the Project contractor, vetted by VDOT 
and approved by FHWA on April 26, 2017 confirmed this conclusion. 

• The Chief Engineer has determined that the proposed change will not adversely 
affect the safety or operation of the highways.  

• The proposed LACC is in compliance with the policies and requirements of the 
CTB contained in Title 24, Agency 30, Chapter 401 of the Virginia 
Administrative Code. 

 
Recommendation: VDOT recommends approval of the resolution allowing the 
adjustment in limited access control change on I-95 North at Route 606.  VDOT further 
recommends that you authorize the Commissioner to take all actions necessary to 
implement that decision. 

 
Action Required by CTB:  The Code of Virginia § 33.2-401 requires a majority 
vote of the CTB authorizing the recommended change.  The CTB will be 
presented with a resolution for a formal vote. 

Result, if Approved:  The limited access control change will be authorized and the 
Commissioner of Highways will be authorized to take all actions and execute any and all 
documents needed to comply with this resolution. 

Options:  Approve, Deny, or Defer. 

Public Comments/Reactions:  There were approximately twelve (12) citizens in 
attendance. There was one (1) comment submitted to the Department stating the 
concerns of an impacted landowner with respect to access management 
regulations, intersection spacing to the interstate ramps, and proposed changes to 
Limited Access.  
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